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The Attorney General opposes this bill.

The intent of this bill is to require that notice be given to
the state-designated preotection and advocacy entity or agency, prior
to any out-of-state transfers of elderly individuals or People with
developmental disabilities, mental illness, or other disabilities
(“Patients”), excluding prisoners, to treatment, rehabilitation, or
long-term care facilities. The bill points to the urgent need to
build, develop, and increase our capacity to care for our elderly
and disabled,

First, individuals have a right to privacy in their personal
health information under article I, section 6 of the Hawaii
constitution and under the Health Insurance Poftability and
Accountability Act of 1996. Automatic disclosure in this situation
to an advocacy agency or any other entity without the individual’s
authorization violates those rights. Affected individuals and their
families may, in fact, prefer that the advocacy agency not be
notified of a person’s impending transfer.

Second, we do not believe that transferring individuals to
appropriate facilities on the mainland where they can receive the

care they need is per Se a violation of their rights. Without a
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